Town of Hartland
" .. .22 South Road
EAST HARTLAND, CT 06027
, 860-653-6800
www.munic.state.ct.us/hartland/hartland.htm

Re:  Regular Meeting Minutes for the Hartland Board of Finance
Date: April 21, 2021 _ o

Time: 7:30 PM :

Place: Virtual Zoom Meeting

Attendance: Chair Deborah Gilpin, Vice Chair Nicole Bernabo, Philip Groth, Heather Gust, Holly Martin,
Tom Kean, Imma Canelli — Superintendent, Karen Eseppi — Treasurer, Scott Levan — Selectman, Greg
Sottile — Selectman

1. The Meeting was called to order at 7:37 pm by Chair Deborah Gilpin. Chair Deborah Gilpin made a
motion to seat Tom Kean as an alternate for the meeting. Holly Martin seconded the motion. Tom Kean
abstained. Motion cartied. ' , S .

2. The minutes from the March 17, 2021 meeting were read. Chair Deborah Gilpin made a motion to accept
the minutes as read. Tom Kean seconded the motion. Motion carried.

3. Expenses/Reports:

* Board of Education: As of March 31, 2021 — 63.03% of the budget has been expended. The
Superintendent is still anticipating that there will be a surplus this year. There are more high
schoolers coming in than expected. 4

* Board of Selectmen: The report is attached. As of March 31, 2021 — 66.78% of the budget has been
expended.

o Treasurer: 99.76% of tax collections are in. The financial aspect of the Peck Orchard bridge project
will not be closed out this fiscal year. The Roof project reimbursement may come in before the end
of the fiscal year.

* Chair Deborah Gilpin made a motion to accept the reports as presented. Philip Groth seconded the
motion. Motion carried.

4. The Notice of the Public Hearing was presented and discussed. Chair Deborah Gilpin made a motion to

accept the Notice. Phil Groth seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Old Business: NO OLD BUSINESS

6. New Business: The mil rate was discussed, including the impact of the re-evaluation on the Grand List.
There was also discussion about COVID reimbursements from the State and how such reimbursements
are not intended to replace normal expenditures. No other excess reimbursement is anticipated. The
Treasurer also discussed the status of tax collections. There was further discussion about the mil rate last
year and the impact of no increase. The Board agreed to further discuss the mil rate at the next meeting.

7. Chair Deborah Gilpin made a motionit‘o adjourn the Regular Meeting for the Board of Finance held on
Wednesday, April 21, 2021 at 8:18 prT Tom Kean seconded the motion. Motion carried.

b

Nicole Bernabo
Vice Chair
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